
БЪЛГАРСКИ ЕЗИК / BULGARIAN LANGUAGE 69 (2022), 1, 11–12 
Print ISSN: 0005-4283, Online ISSN: 2603-3372 

doi: 10.47810/BL.69.22.01.01 

11 

 
 
 
A BULGARIAN NORMATIVE GRAMMAR 
 

TATYANA ALEKSANDROVA 
INSTITUTE FOR BULGARIAN LANGUAGE, BULGARIAN ACADEMY OF SCIENCES 
t_alexandrova_@mail.bg 

 
Issue 1/2022 of Balgarski ezik features 7 papers that describe results of the 

project A Bulgarian Normative Grammar carried out by the Institute for Bulgar-
ian Language at the Bulgarian Academy of Sciences. The project aims at a sys-
temic description of the grammatical rules in contemporary Standard Bulgarian.  

Vyara Maldzhieva proposes a Formal Description of Word-formation Struc-
tures in Bulgarian Normative Grammar. Word-formation is defined as mor-
phemic syntax (similar to sentence syntax), while derived words are considered 
as structures within which rules for formal and semantic combination of mor-
phemes are applied. The author proposes a model of formal derivational struc-
tures. 

Ruska Stancheva’s article A Description of the Simple Syntactic Groups 
Formed by a Verb and a Preposition deals with the interaction between verbs 
and prepositions forming simple syntactic constructions. The author discusses 
the group’s variants as defined by means of two linguistic techniques – connota-
tion and accommodation, and presents her conclusions regarding innovations 
occurring in Standard Bulgarian, the extent of the accommodation of preposi-
tions to verbs and the homonymу of the preposition от.  

Milen Tomov and Iliyana Kuneva’s paper presents their study on Simple 
Syntactic Groups Formed by an Adjective and a Preposition in Bulgarian. The 
authors describe the different realisations of the two syntactic types represented 
by groups headed by a preposition or an adjective, respectively, and go on to 
conclude that the most characteristic feature of the constructions is the presence 
of lexical accommodation and the lack of morphological accommodation.  

Iliyana Stoilova proposes an analysis of Simple Syntactic Groups Formed by 
a Head Adjective and a Subordinate Noun, in which she considers the different 
types of groups that emerge with respect to connotation and accommodation. 
The study is focused on the processes of syntactic accommodation, which ac-
count for the formation of grammatical constructions consisting of an adjective 
and a noun. 

Katya Charalozova’s article Syntactic Characteristics of Simple Groups 
Consisting of a Head Verb and a Subordinate Adverb addresses the processes of 
accommodation and connotation and their role in differentiating the group’s  
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variants. The proposed formal description employing the adopted methodology 
allows for a more refined analysis of the syntactic features of the simple syntac-
tic constructions under discussion. 

Lora Zheleva studies Simple Syntactic Groups Formed by a Head Verb and 
a Subordinate Numeral with respect to the presence or lack of syntactic conno-
tation and syntactic accommodation. The author describes in detail the makeup 
of the different variants of the construction, the restrictions imposed on their 
realisation and the processes of morphological accommodation across different 
grammatical categories. 

Tatyana Aleksandrova discusses the possible realisations of Simple Syntac-
tic Groups Formed by a Head Verb and a Subordinate Adjective in the Bulgari-
an Language. The author provides a detailed analysis of one of the realisations 
of this syntactic construction in terms of two linguistic mechanisms that play a 
role in linking lexemes in grammatically correct constructions: connotation and 
syntactic accommodation. In addition, she discusses normative issues related to 
the linguistic realisation of the group. 

The issue includes three other papers, which, although remaining outside of 
the domain of Bulgarian normative grammar, tackle relevant problems in se-
mantics, pragmatics and Bulgarian phonetics. In his article Maxim Stamenov 
studies Irony and Ambivalence as Language-specific Meaning-Coding Mecha-
nisms and analyses similarities and differences between the two phenomena. As 
the author concludes, both of them mostly rely on the oscillation between a pos-
itive and a negative meaning of a single word or expression, while the differ-
ence between them lies in the fact that any word denoting a positive characteris-
tic of a person can be used ironically. 

In their joint paper Acoustic Features of the Soft Velar Consonants of the 
Eastern Bulgarian and the Western Bulgarian Type Gergana Padareva-Ilieva 
and Vladislav Marinov present the results of a pilot study on selected acoustic 
features of the soft velar plosives [gj] and [kj], the hard velar plosives [g] and [k] 
and the realisations of the velar plosives before the front vowel [ɛ] in the eastern 
Bulgarian and the western Bulgarian types of articulation. 

Nina Topalska’s paper Always in Motion Is the Future (Metaphorical Rep-
resentation of COVID-19 in Bulgarian Media Discourse) discusses the meta-
phorical concept of COVID-19 as reflected in the Bulgarian media. The rich 
illustrative material allows for providing a relatively complete reconstruction of 
the concept, while highlighting elements both universal and specific to the Bul-
garian linguistic picture of the world. 
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